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Reminders – 
Now and Year-
End
The end of the fiscal year is fast 
approaching. As we all prepare for 
that and deal with interim deadlines, 
we want everyone to take a minute to 
just breathe. We all know from today’s 
local, naƟ onal, and global news, that 
there are many things happening that 
we have no control over. That can be an 
overwhelming feeling. So, we thought 
it would be good to remind you that 
there are things you do have control 
over, and we hope you will focus your 
aƩ enƟ on there.

OFM doesn’t have control over the 
global supply chain. To accommodate 
for these supply chain issues, OFM 
recently issued a waiver allowing for 
certain goods received aŌ er the June 
30, 2022, deadline to be included as 
expenditures for fi scal year 2022. Please 
review this waiver for the specific 
criteria.

Neither OFM nor the State Auditor’s 
Offi  ce (SAO) has control over the federal 
government but, due to their lateness, 
the fi scal year 2021 Single Audit has 
been delayed. That means agencies will 
have the added challenge of responding 
to auditor quesƟ ons for both the FY21 
and FY22 Single Audits. Please focus 
on the part of this you can control – 
providing Ɵ mely informaƟ on to SAO. 
Read more about the Single Audit delay 
on page 3. 

Con  nued on page 5

Reconciling Accounts Receivable:
Focus on Department of Enterprise Services, Small Agency Financial Services

Many of you are familiar with the challenges of reconciling all your general 
ledgers for the numerous accounts used by your agency. Now, mulƟ ply that by 
40+ agencies and imagine trying to keep everything reconciled and keep track 
of it all. That’s exactly the posiƟ on the Department of Enterprise Services (DES) 
is in. Their fi scal staff  handle not only the DES reconciliaƟ ons, which are done at 
the project level, but also those for the 40+ small agencies that uƟ lize the DES 
Small Agency Financial Services (SAFS). We asked them how they manage their 
SAFS reconciliaƟ ons, and also asked them to share a liƩ le about their process for 
reconciling accounts receivable (A/R) for all these agencies. Here’s some of what 
they told us:

TRACKING RECONCILIATION STATUS
SAFS uses an Excel spreadsheet to track their reconciliaƟ ons. The spreadsheet lists 
every Small Agency, the general ledger (GL), and who is responsible to reconcile 
it. Each fi scal month, the reviewer will note any outstanding items and mark 
the tracker once completed. At the boƩ om of the sheet, the percentage of GL 
reconciliaƟ ons complete is calculated for each fi scal month.

The SAFS Team meets weekly to review GL status for 8-9 agencies, so that each 
SAFS agency is reviewed once a month. A representaƟ ve from Accounts Payable, 
A/R, Budget, and Payroll will report out on GL reconciliaƟ ons and happenings 
within each agency. This review not only holds everyone accountable, but also 
gives the team the opportunity to discuss issues or celebrate victories and give 
kudos.

Con  nued on page 7

https://ofm.wa.gov/sites/default/files/public/legacy/policy/YEAR-END_EXPENDITURES_FOR_COVID-19_RESPONSE_WAIVER.pdf
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Does it feel like Deja vu?
Fiscal year-end close is just around the corner. Below are the important fi scal year 2022 year-end dates to keep in 
mind as you plan your internal acƟ viƟ es. For a calendar to print out, go to 
hƩ ps://ofm.wa.gov/accounƟ ng/administraƟ ve-accounƟ ng-resources/year-end-closing.

Due Date Repor  ng Item

June 30 Last day of the fi scal year; cash cutoff  (refer to OST’s closing schedule memo)

July 11 Disclosure Form applicaƟ on opens

July 25 Mail out interagency billings (whether based on actuals or esƟ mates)

July 29
Phase 1 Close 
Agency accruals recorded. PrioriƟ ze interagency receivable/payable reconciliaƟ ons as 
many agencies have an early internal close date.

August 19

Phase 1B Close 
 Certain state disclosure forms are due
 Interagency receivable/payable balancing is due
 PolluƟ on remediaƟ on site status report is due
 Asset reƟ rement obligaƟ on report is due

September 2

Phase 2 Close

 Agency adjustments completed
 Remaining State and Federal Disclosure Forms are due (not including cerƟ fi ca-

Ɵ ons)
 Disclosure Form applicaƟ on closes 

All agency adjusƟ ng entries made aŌ er Phase 2 require OFM approval.

September 14 State Financial Disclosure CerƟ fi caƟ on form, including aƩ achments, is due

February 28, 2023 Federal Assistance CerƟ fi caƟ on form is due

If your agency cannot complete some or all of the Phase 1B disclosure forms and tasks by August 19, you will 
need to request an extension by sending a memo to your assigned OFM AccounƟ ng Consultant. The memo 
should list the items for which an extension is needed and the date by which your agency can complete the forms 
and tasks. The requested date can be no later than the end of Phase 2 close, September 2, 2022. Remember, to 
complete the disclosure forms, all AFRS entries related to those forms must be entered fi rst.

Chapters 90, State ReporƟ ng, and 95, Federal Assistance ReporƟ ng, in the State AdministraƟ ve and AccounƟ ng 
Manual are updated every year to refl ect changes in reporƟ ng requirements. The Chapter 90 update will be 
issued in May, and Chapter 95 will be updated following the issuance of the federal Offi  ce of Management and 
Budget’s Uniform Guidance. Please note there are some signifi cant changes to the Lease Disclosure Form this 
year, as well as changes to the Capital Assets and LiabiliƟ es by Major Class forms, due to the implementaƟ on 
of GASB Statement No. 87, Leases. In addiƟ on, the federal government has implemented changes to the DUNS 
number and the term CFDA. Please see arƟ cles on pages 5 and 3 for addiƟ onal informaƟ on. If you have any 
quesƟ ons, please contact your assigned OFM AccounƟ ng Consultant.

https://ofm.wa.gov/accounting/administrative-accounting-resources/year-end-closing


3

Single Audit Delay
On March 19, 2021, the Offi  ce of Management and Budget (OMB) issued 
memorandum M-21-20. Among the administraƟ ve relief provided in the 
memorandum is a new six-month extension to the single audit submission 
deadline. The extension applies to any single audit with fi scal year-ends 
through June 30, 2021. 

OMB released the 2021 Compliance Supplement Addendum 1 and 2, on 
December 3, 2021, and January 19, 2022, respecƟ vely. Due to the late Ɵ ming, 
the Offi  ce of Financial Management (OFM) and the State Auditor’s Offi  ce (SAO) 
adjusted the normal Ɵ meline for the fi scal year 2021 single audit. SAO will 
provide all draŌ  fi ndings to state agencies and OFM by May 31, 2022, and is 
anƟ cipaƟ ng that all fi nal fi ndings will be issued by June 30, 2022. 

Please note that due to the adjustment in the single audit Ɵ meline, the 
Federal Assistance CerƟ fi caƟ ons will now be due on May 31, 2022 (changed 
from February 28, 2022). For those agencies that already submiƩ ed federal 
disclosure cerƟ fi caƟ ons, OFM will evaluate and determine if agencies need to 
re-submit their cerƟ fi caƟ ons. 

It is important that agencies conƟ nue to provide Ɵ mely access to informaƟ on, 
documentaƟ on, and staff  needed to complete the audits, and promptly 
communicate issues and concerns with the auditors. It should also be noted 
that the adjustment in the single audit Ɵ meline did not change the exisƟ ng 
OFM process and due date expectaƟ ons for agencies to submit correcƟ ve 
acƟ on plans. OFM monitors submission of correcƟ ve acƟ on plans closely to 
ensure they meet the required Ɵ meline.

For addiƟ onal informaƟ on, please refer to the 2021 Compliance Supplement 
issued in July 2021, and the Addendum 1 and Addendum 2 for important 
updates to COVID-19 related federal funding and the impact to single audits.

Looking ahead to the fi scal year 2022 single audit, OMB has not yet announced 
any extension to the March 31, 2023, reporƟ ng deadline. For this reason, 
SAO will begin its normal audit planning work for the fi scal year 2022 audit by 
sending planning requests to agencies in mid-April. We understand that the 
planning work will overlap with the current year audit, but it is very important 
that agencies respond Ɵ mely to the SAO requests to avoid delays in their audit 
planning. 

For more informaƟ on, please contact:

Marina Yee at marina.yee@ofm.wa.gov
Stacie Boyd at stacie.boyd@ofm.wa.gov

DUNS Transi  on 
to Unique En  ty 
Iden  fi er
Since 2008, organizaƟ ons have been 
required to obtain a Data Universal 
Numbering System (DUNS) number 
as part of the registraƟ on process to 
apply for and receive federal funding. 
Effective April 4, 2022, the federal 
government will phase out the use 
of the DUNS number as the official 
idenƟ fi er and move to a 12-character 
unique number, Unique EnƟ ty IdenƟ fi er 
(UEI). This transiƟ on is led by the US 
General Services AdministraƟ on (GSA).

OFM has been working directly 
with impacted agencies. For more 
informaƟ on, please see the 
SAM.gov website or the Federal Grants 
Community of PracƟ ce meeƟ ng minutes 
from February 3, 2022.

For more informaƟ on, please contact:

Marina Yee at 
marina.yee@ofm.wa.gov

Stacie Boyd at 
stacie.boyd@ofm.wa.gov

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/M_21_20.pdf?utm_medium=email&SubscriberID=110708937&utm_source=GAQC21&Site=AICPA&LinkID=11549155&utm_campaign=GAQC_AlertMar21&cid=email:GAQC21:GAQC_AlertMar21:https*3a*2f*2fwww.whitehouse.gov*2fwp-content*2fuploads*2f2021*2f03*2fM_21_20.pdf:AICPA&SendID=352824&utm_content=GAQC_Alert424__;JSUlJSUlJSU!!O1mrbqgG7D6s!c8VBJREG3xTxIe0FbAQRUahf_amIKpdL4GgVVxwOUbb2_uV88Cr9fMA7cc4R4_Y08K68$
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitehouse.gov%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F08%2FOMB-2021-Compliance-Supplement_Final_V2.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmarina.yee%40ofm.wa.gov%7Cb4d7ea42841a4c13e06508d9f7107ffb%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637812472496111309%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=D0XnMBWELx8ndsoEy4LSb4%2FmVMGXCaw4hSXNI2kKBGE%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cfo.gov%2Fassets%2Ffiles%2F2021-26238%2520Federal%2520Register%2520Notice%2520-%25202021%2520Compliance%2520Supplement%2520Addendum%25201%252012%252003%252021.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmarina.yee%40ofm.wa.gov%7Cb4d7ea42841a4c13e06508d9f7107ffb%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637812472496111309%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=2VZz9V23AzDJTHAZK3M1Cuf636m9xPsR83yLtnfmyag%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cfo.gov%2Fassets%2Ffiles%2Faddendum-2%2FAddendum%25202%2520-%2520FR%2520Notice.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmarina.yee%40ofm.wa.gov%7Cb4d7ea42841a4c13e06508d9f7107ffb%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637812472496111309%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ysHPJnhlh%2FC6Go8SUzoVG%2FEfTNtvJsSVVPtwmmKrvUY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:marina.yee@ofm.wa.gov
mailto:stacie.boyd@ofm.wa.gov
mailto:marina.yee@ofm.wa.gov
mailto:stacie.boyd@ofm.wa.gov
https://ofm.wa.gov/sites/default/files/public/meetings/federal-workgroup-meetings/FAW_Minutes_02.03.22.pdf
sam.gov
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Federal Grants 
Community of 
Prac  ce
The Federal Grants Community of 
PracƟ ce conƟ nues to meet every other 
month. This group was established 
to open communication among state 
agencies to share federal grant resources 
and work through federal issues or 
concerns, and to develop and offer 
federal training to state agency federal 
programs.  

With the state’s implementation of 
Workday, open communicaƟ on is even 
more important to ensure the state’s 
grant tracking and reporting needs 
are being met. Over the past year, the 
One Washington grant lead has been 
providing updates on the progress of the 
implementaƟ on for grants and projects.  
These updates will conƟ nue to occur 
throughout the duraƟ on of the project.  

At the April meeƟ ng, in addiƟ on to the 
regular One Washington update, we 
have scheduled a Cash Management 
Improvement Act (CMIA) training. This 
training will go cover what the CMIA is, 
its objecƟ ves, and the main components.  

The next meeƟ ng is scheduled for April 
7 at 2:00 PM.  

For more informaƟ on refer to the 
Federal Grants Community of PracƟ ce 
website.

Exci  ng New Training Program 
Coming to Statewide Accoun  ng
When you think of how your agency has changed in the past couple of years, 
surely the pandemic is one of the big factors. There is a growing need for more 
remote trainings, especially those that off er CPE credits.

Before the pandemic, we were hearing from agencies about other changing 
needs as well, especially around more basic accounƟ ng trainings. So, we are 
glad to share that our team is in the process of developing a new training 
program that aims to address all the feedback we have received. We hope to 
roll out new training in phases over the next year. 

Here is some of what you can expect:
 More remote and hybrid training opƟ ons, as well as in-person as 

health guidelines allow
 More opportuniƟ es to earn CPE credits 
 Introductory, intermediate, and refresher courses on basic accounƟ ng 

and GAAP for government
 A robust catalog of courses on the policies, processes, and systems you 

use to do your job

Our new training program will organize courses into training paths, so that you 
can easily idenƟ fy which courses would be best to take for your specifi c needs, 
and in which order. We hope that the training paths will help make course 
content more approachable and applicable. More informaƟ on will be coming 
in the next issue. 

https://ofm.wa.gov/accounting/administrative-accounting-resources/federal/federal-grants-community-practice-project
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Key Deadlines Approaching for Leases (GASB 87)
The following key deadlines are approaching related to the implementaƟ on of GASB Statement No. 87, Leases.

 By April 30, 2022, all agencies need to:
1. Record all right-to-use lease agreements that meet the capitalizaƟ on threshold in the 
       FaciliƟ es Porƞ olio Management Tool (FPMT), and

2. Either:
a. Have FPMT set to send accounƟ ng entries to AFRS, or
b. Send Kelly Diaz the Summary Lease AccounƟ ng workbook showing a list of lease contracts for 

which balances need to manually be recorded in AFRS as of 7/1/2021. Note: In mid-March, an 
email with this workbook aƩ ached was sent to all agencies that have lease contracts in FPMT 
that were not set to have FPMT send accounƟ ng transacƟ ons to AFRS. Contact 

       Anna Quichocho if you did not receive this workbook. 

As a reminder, there are two opƟ ons for recording the lease accounƟ ng entries in AFRS: (1) 
have FPMT send the transacƟ ons, or (2) manually record the accounƟ ng entries. Watch the new 
15-minute Recording Lease AccounƟ ng TransacƟ ons eLearning for details on these opƟ ons.

 By FM 12 Close (7/15/2022), agencies manually recording lease entries must have FY 2022 adjustments 
entered in AFRS. There are worksheets with the illustraƟ ve entries on the Leases AccounƟ ng Resource 
website.

 By Phase 2 Close (9/2/2022), all agencies must:
o Reconcile FPMT to AFRS, verifying the acƟ vity and GL balances in AFRS Ɵ e to FPMT, and
o Complete all required disclosure forms. Note: The Lease disclosure form has changed, the lease asset 

GLs (2610-2660) were added to the Capital Asset disclosure form, and the right-to-use lease liability 
GLs (5174 and 5274) were added to the LiabiliƟ es by Major Class disclosure form. We will provide 
more details as we get closer to year-end. 

Ques  ons?
 Visit the Leases AccounƟ ng Resource website for addiƟ onal resources. 
 Contact Anna Quichocho to set up a meeƟ ng with her and those individuals at your agency involved with 

leases and/or FPMT. 

Reminders – Now and Year-End - con  nued from page 1

Speaking of the federal government, they do have some control over the amount of funding we receive. That 
federal funding is extremely important to the state, so it is imperaƟ ve that we submit required informaƟ on to the 
federal government on Ɵ me. We want to remind agencies that your quarterly federal reports are due to Statewide 
AccounƟ ng. The Coronavirus Relief Fund reports were due March 31, 2022, and the Coronavirus State and Local 
Fiscal Recovery Fund reports are due April 20, 2022. We will be contacƟ ng agencies that fail to provide this 
informaƟ on by the reporƟ ng due date, and we hope that will be none of you since you have control over that.

When you stop and think, there are many other tasks and acƟ viƟ es you do have control over in your fi scal shop. 
For example, you can focus on reconciling and cleaning up GL balances now instead of waiƟ ng unƟ l year-end. 
Every liƩ le or big task you accomplish will help you feel a bit more control.

Please know we appreciate everyone’s hard work throughout the year and, especially, at fi scal year close. So, focus 
on what you can control, and always … take Ɵ me to breathe.

https://ofm.wa.gov/it-systems/facility-system/facilities-portfolio-management-tool-fpmt
mailto:kelly.diaz@ofm.wa.gov
mailto:anna.quichocho@ofm.wa.gov
https://ofm.wa.gov/sites/default/files/public/articulate/accounting/LeaseAccountingTransactions/story.html
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fofm.wa.gov%2Faccounting%2Fadministrative-accounting-resources%2Fleases-gasb-87&data=04%7C01%7CCheryl.Hainje%40ofm.wa.gov%7Ce91d99853dde493d925b08da02e33507%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637825472267262248%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ej7uq%2F5YfnH9cuFCac%2F0DxKW0t4NvyZaQ77JRBBJ9c4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fofm.wa.gov%2Faccounting%2Fadministrative-accounting-resources%2Fleases-gasb-87&data=04%7C01%7CCheryl.Hainje%40ofm.wa.gov%7Ce91d99853dde493d925b08da02e33507%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637825472267262248%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ej7uq%2F5YfnH9cuFCac%2F0DxKW0t4NvyZaQ77JRBBJ9c4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:anna.quichocho@ofm.wa.gov
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Upcoming GASB Standards 
Listed below are new accounƟ ng and reporƟ ng standards issued by the Governmental AccounƟ ng Standards Board 
(GASB) that become eff ecƟ ve for fi scal year 2023 reporƟ ng. 

GASB Statement No. 94, Public-Private_and_Public-Public_Partnerships. This statement defi nes public-
private and public-public partnership arrangements (PPP) as well as service concession arrangements (SCA) 
and availability payment arrangements (APA). It provides specifi c criteria for meeƟ ng those defi niƟ ons and the 
accounƟ ng and fi nancial reporƟ ng requirements for both sides of the arrangements. 

For purposes of this statement, a PPP is an arrangement in which a government contracts with another enƟ ty 
(operator) to provide public services by conveying control of the right to operate or use a capital asset for 
a period of Ɵ me in an exchange or exchange-like transacƟ on. An SCA is a specifi c type of PPP in which the 
operator is compensated by fees from third parƟ es, but the government retains some control over the services 
to be provided, to whom they will be provided, and the rates to be charged. The government also is enƟ tled to 
signifi cant residual interest in the service uƟ lity of the capital asset at the end of the arrangement.

In an APA, the government procures a capital asset or service by compensaƟ ng an operator for acƟ viƟ es that 
may include designing, construcƟ ng, fi nancing, maintaining, and operaƟ ng a capital asset for a period of Ɵ me in 
an exchange or exchange-like transacƟ on. In contrast to a PPP, the compensaƟ on from the government is based 
enƟ rely on the asset’s availability and not the actual performance of a public service.

OFM is currently reaching out to agencies most likely to have these situaƟ ons and is working on resource 
documents and updates to SAAM. Agencies may have come across these types of situaƟ ons while performing 
the GASB 87-Leases analysis. If your agency has not yet been contacted and you believe you have some of these 
arrangements, please contact your OFM AccounƟ ng Consultant.

OFM will be reaching out to agencies most likely to have these situaƟ ons and is currently working on resource 
documents and updates to SAAM.

GASB Statement No. 96, Subscrip  on-Based Informa  on Technology Arrangements. This statement establishes 
a defi niƟ on for SubscripƟ on-Based InformaƟ on Technology Arrangements (SBITAs) and provides guidance on the 
accounƟ ng and fi nancial reporƟ ng for such arrangements. The defi niƟ on and requirements are very similar to 
those for GASB 87, Leases. At the commencement of the subscripƟ on term, a right-to-use subscripƟ on asset—an 
intangible asset—and a corresponding subscripƟ on liability should be recognized. The commencement of the 
subscripƟ on term begins when the subscripƟ on asset is placed into service.

The agreements that meet the defi niƟ on of a SBITA and the capitalizaƟ on threshold, will need to be recorded in 
the FaciliƟ es Porƞ olio Management Tool (FPMT) by spring 2023. 

We are in the process of determining the capitalizaƟ on threshold for SBITAs, as well as establishing a detailed 
implementaƟ on Ɵ meline. We will update the Leases AccounƟ ng Resources website as we have more details. 

https://gasb.org/jsp/GASB/Document_C/DocumentPage?cid=1176168786182&acceptedDisclaimer=true
https://gasb.org/jsp/GASB/Document_C/DocumentPage?cid=1176169170145&acceptedDisclaimer=true
https://www.ofm.wa.gov/accounting/administrative-accounting-resources/leases-gasb-87
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Payee Registra  on Unit Quarterly Update 
Recently there have been new aƩ empts by fraudsters to divert state funds. In the past, the fraud we have 
seen was mainly associated with changes being made on the statewide vendor forms. Today we are seeing 
forms establishing new vendors that are also fraudulent, such as bad actors registering as sole proprietors to 
misappropriate money from the pandemic relief funds. For example, suspects have registered as landlords when 
in fact they were not. We’ve also seen the use of a deceased person’s informaƟ on to obtain payments from state 
agencies. An agency uncovered an aƩ empt to receive a payment uƟ lizing credenƟ als of a known decedent.

This new fraud is diffi  cult for us to detect. When we receive a registraƟ on form for a new vendor, we check the 
taxpayer idenƟ fi caƟ on number (TIN) with the IRS. The IRS indicates whether the TIN/name combinaƟ on is valid. 
If it is, a new statewide vendor record is established. The payee registraƟ on unit has no method of knowing that 
the newly established record is fraudulent. When we receive statewide vendor form updates, we will conƟ nue to 
uƟ lize our change confi rmaƟ on procedure to help prevent fraud. 

It is becoming more incumbent upon agencies to use due diligence prior to processing requests for payments. 
Ensure you are familiar with your vendors, especially when running batch payments. Our intent is to alert agencies 
about this potenƟ al risk, so that we may partner to prevent any misdirected funds. If you have any concerns or 
suggesƟ ons, please contact us at (360) 407-8180, or by email at payeeregistraƟ on@ofm.wa.gov.

Reconciling Accounts Receivable - con  nued from page 1

RECONCILATION TEMPLATES
SAFS uses a standard template and process for reconciling the GLs for the 40+ agencies. For each GL, the template 
contains the SAAM defi niƟ on of the GL along with any informaƟ on specifi c to the agency, the typical transacƟ on 
codes (TC) used with that GL, and the sources of informaƟ on such as the ER report names, JVs, and either manual 
billing invoices or A/R system aging report.

The benefi ts of using a standard template and process for SAFS are consistency and reliability. Although 2-3 
people are compleƟ ng the reconciliaƟ ons, they are all doing it the same, so there is never a quesƟ on as to the 
data presented. For example, outstanding items are always listed on the summary page, color coding is consistent, 
and acƟ vity is always broken out by fund, subsidiary, etc. The goal is that anyone can look at that document and 
understand its meaning. 

ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE RECONCILIATIONS
For the actual reconciliaƟ on process, SAFS runs a GL Trial Balance report to ensure they are reconciling to the 
actual balance in AFRS. They run a GL AcƟ vity Flexible report for the specifi c account/GL being reconciled. On their 
reconciliaƟ on spreadsheet, they track all the transacƟ ons that make up the ending balance each month. The list of 
transacƟ ons not cleared from the prior month is copied to the current month spreadsheet and the current month 
acƟ vity is compared to those transacƟ ons to determine which transacƟ ons cleared. SAFS uses highlighƟ ng to show 
which transacƟ ons cleared (blue) and which are sƟ ll outstanding (yellow). When fi nished, the total of the blue 
transacƟ ons should be zero, and the total of the yellow transacƟ ons should equal the ending balance on the Trial 
Balance and the acƟ vity report. These are the transacƟ ons that will carry forward to the next month.

Some of the small agency billings are done through the DES billing system. In these cases, an A/R aging report is 
also run and the AFRS balance is reconciled to the A/R system balance. Regardless of billing method, outstanding 
amounts are discussed in the Team meeƟ ngs and, if needed, SAFS will reach out to the programs for collecƟ ons 
eff orts.

Con  nued on page 8
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Reconciling Accounts Receivable - con  nued from page 7

TIPS/TRICKS AND COMMON ISSUES/ERRORS
DES was kind enough to share some Ɵ ps and also some of the piƞ alls they have experienced in the hopes that it 
might help other agencies.

1. Payment transacƟ ons being misapplied to the wrong invoice transacƟ on – these errors can carry over 
into the beginning balance for the following months, unƟ l you realize you have a very old receivable that 
hasn’t cleared. Then you contact the customer, and they indicate they’ve already paid it. So double check 
that those clearing transacƟ ons really do apply to the invoicing transacƟ on. 

2. Accruals and year-end liquidaƟ ons not being cleared out Ɵ mely. Get them done as early as possible!

3. Using TCs that don’t clear the receivable. For instance, receipƟ ng in a payment directly to revenue or 
expense reducƟ on bypassing the receivable and leaving the receivable on the books. DES SAFS tries to 
prevent this by checking for receivables before posƟ ng receipts that don’t include an invoice number.

4. Make correcƟ ng transacƟ ons and follow up the next day to verify they’ve hit the GLs as you 
expected. Once we enter a transacƟ on, it’s easy to forget to check it the next day. Then you don’t fi nd the 
error unƟ l reconciling again which could possibly be months down the road.

And fi nally, what might sound like a familiar refrain:
5. Do not wait un  l year-end to reconcile! If possible, do them monthly or at least quarterly.

A big thank you to Kara Skinner of DES for sharing their processes and her wisdom gained from many years of 
experience.

If your agency has a reconciliaƟ on process you would like to share in The Connec  on or suggesƟ ons for 
reconciliaƟ on topics, please contact Cheryl Hainje at cheryl.hainje@ofm.wa.gov. 

mailto@cheryl.hainje@ofm.wa.gov



